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DRAFT -3/6//07
  
                                                               FINAL –3/08/07

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

February 22, 2007

	Introduction       
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:30 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room in Sunland Park, New Mexico. 

Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Charles Gonnell, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.      

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Anthony Elementary School students.  The mission statement was read by Mrs. Viramontes.  

	Supt.'s Report       

	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:
A.  Superintendent’s Report  
            Supt. Haugen updated the board about GHS SEMAA Club’s trip to Huntsville, Alabama to compete in moon buggy competition April 13 & 14th. 

            Supt. Haugen said ICAT was a success at all three high schools and there was 94% participation at GHS. 

            Supt. Haugen gave copies of the School Advisory handbook from LCPS to the board members to use as a guide in creating our own.

            Supt. Haugen thanked Mr.Gonnell for his service this past year on the board. He wished him well in future endeavors and knows Mr. Gonnell will remain active in our school district.          

	Board President’s Report 
	     B.   President Saénz wished everybody in the district good luck as they begin testing.  President Saénz mentioned Governor Richardson’s visit to the On Track Pre-K at La Mesa, New Mexico. She enjoyed this community forum that brought a lot of information to light that will assist the Governor in his effort to support our Pre-K Program.  Author/ Storyteller Joe Hayes read one of his books at the Pre-K.  President Saénz also thanked Mr. Gonnell for his service and wished him well.


	Board                 

Members
	     C.  Board Members:
           Mr. Castillo wished Mr. Gonnell good luck.  He also thanked everyone for the Board Workshop on educational programs on February 17th as it was very informational.  
           Mrs. Viramontes said she had been at La Union as a Science Fair judge, where the STHS Honor Society Students also assisted in the Fair.  She attended her parent conference for the ICAT and felt it was well organized and a success.  She will be going to a board institute in Santa Fe, which Mr. Ford will also attend.  She thanked Mr. Gonnell for all of his work.  
            Mrs. Huerta wished Mr. Gonnell good luck and thanked him for his work on the board.  She said that the Board Workshop on Saturday had been very informational.  Mrs. Huerta also attended Governor Richardson’s visit at the On Track Pre-K in La Mesa, New Mexico. She enjoyed it when Governor Richardson asked Author/ Storyteller Joe Hayes read one of his stories. 
            Mr. Gonnell expressed his gratitude and said he really enjoyed serving his district and working with his fellow school members. He stated that our school district is a shining example in the State of New Mexico. 

	Student Rep.
	      D.  Bobby Salcedo said the District Leadership students will travel to Santa Fe February 25th & 26th.  He agreed with both Mr. Haugen and Mrs. Viramontes that the ICAT was a success, as he helped out at STHS.  He spoke with the other District Leadership Council members who agreed that it had been a success.  He participated in the Race for the Cure on February 18th and saw that a lot of district employees participated. Mr. Salcedo shared with the Board the DLC’s concern with A/B block scheduling.  

	Personnel Report
	     E.   Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.

	Modification       
of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made motion to accept the agenda without modifications.  Supt.     Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mr. Gonnell moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Haugen    recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum - None      

	 2007-08 Academic Calendars 
	7.  Action Items:
    A. Supt. Haugen explained that both Chaparral Mid and High Schools would be placed on the traditional calendar in order for the students to participate in the DACC programs such as Dual Credit, Bridge Program and Next Step.  Mr. Gonnell made a motion to accept the calendars with some clarifications.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Quality of Education Survey Local Board Questions
	 B.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Quality of Education local board questions as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Memorandum of Agreement with Department of Health 
	   C.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the memorandum of Agreement with the Department of Health in the amount of $100,000 to remodel the school based health clinic at GHS.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	ARC Proposal to Revise District Facility Master Plan
	   D.   Supt. Haugen explained the ARC Proposal to revise the District Facility Master Plan.  The projections in the Sunland Park and Santa Teresa area will be updated.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the proposal for ARC to revise the District Facilities Master Plan.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Spaceport Academy Resolution 
	 E.   Mr. Gonnell made a motion to approve the Spaceport Academy Resolution as   written.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Re-Schedule March 22, 2007 Board Meeting 
	   F.    Supt. Haugen informed the Board that the March 22nd regular board meeting falls during spring break and asked if it could be moved to March 29th.  Mrs. Viramontes reminded everyone that the board will be traveling to the Celebrating Hispanics Conference on March 22nd.   Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve changing the March 22nd board meeting to March 29, 2007.   Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	                                                           PSCOC Application for 2007-2008
	8.  Discussion Items:
     A.  PSCOC Application for 2007-2008:  Associate Superintendent for Support    Services, Richard Chavez and his secretary Mary Garcia attended training last week in Roswell, New Mexico to prepare for the submission of this application which is due next week.

	Driver Certification Program for Activity Trips
	   B.  There was some discussion on the lack of certified drivers and how to acquire more for the district activity trips in school vehicles when there are not enough students to use a school bus.  

	Increase of Basic Life Insurance Benefits 
March 10, 2007 Board Workshop
	     C.   Associate Superintendent for Finance, Laura Garcia made a presentation to the board informing them about the possibility of increasing the life insurance benefit for employees from $25,000 to $50,000. If approved the cost to the district would be an increase of $2.00 per pay period per employee and no additional cost to the employee   
      D.   March 10th workshop:  Superintendent, Ron Haugen suggested this date for their next   workshop with Support Services Department and the Verde Group.

	Closed Session     
	9.  Mr. Gonnell motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining.  Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:35 p.m.   

	Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Viramontes motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:15 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	     Mr. Gonnell motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m.                        
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